
         
 
 

The National Oversight and Audit Commission publishes 
Public Spending Code Report 2022 

 
 
NOAC publishes today the 9th Public Spending Code for the local government 

sector. 
 
 
The Public Spending Code (PSC) was developed by the Department of Public 
Expenditure, National Development Plan Delivery and Reform and it applies to all 
public bodies in receipt of public funds.  
 
The Code brings together, in one place, details of the obligations of those 
responsible for spending public money and aims to ensure that all Irish public bodies 
treat public funds with care and to ensure that the best possible value for money is 
obtained whenever public money is being spent or invested. 
 
This is the 9th Pubic Spending Code published by NOAC which is a composite report 
for the Local Authority sector. 
 
NOAC reviews the quality assurance reports received from each of the 31 local 
authorities for compliance with the PSC process, compiles the material and 
publishes the PSC on its website on an annual basis. 
 
 
To view the Public Spending Code Report, please use the link provided below: 
 
https://www.noac.ie/noac_publications/8235/ 
 
 
For further information regarding the Public Spending Code Report, or any of 

NOAC’s reports, please do not hesitate to contact noac@housing.gov.ie. 

 
 
Ends.  
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